Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council

Land Use Committee

Minutes September 27, 2012

Members present: Ron Ziff, Chair, Alicia Bartley, Craig Buck, Jackie Campbell, Jackie Diamond,, Arthur Hutchinson, Jeff Kalban, Mikie Maloney.  Absent: Robert Cohen, Arthur Fields.

1.  Call to Order at 6:30pm.

2.  Roll Call

3.  Review of Minutes – Approved June 2012 minutes. Approved as amended     September Minutes 2012.
4.  Introduction of elected officials and staff – none in attendance.

5.  Public forum – No comments.
6.  Chair’s Report: 
-    CEQA was supposed to be amended and updated in the 2012 legislative session.  The language that came out on Wed. Aug. 22 essentially took all the requirements out of it.  That created an uproar.  On Friday Aug 24 the bill to amend was withdrawn.
-    In May we heard an application for a Pawn Shop to be located at 13946 Ventura Blvd. We heard testimony from people for and against the project.  The committee voted not to approve the project.  On May 21 the Planning Dept. held a hearing.  We appeared and told the hearing officer that we did not approve.  On August 31 the Planning Dept. issued its findings and denied the conditional use permit.  The applicant had until Sept. 17 to appeal.  There was no appeal filed.

-    Metro will have 4 local meetings in the Valley to get community input on the north/south transit corridor for the Valley.  10/2 @ 6pm, 10/4 @6pm, 10/6 @ 10am, 10/9 @ 3pm.
-    The Dept. of Neighborhood Empowerment is offering an orientation for new Council members.  It covers Brown Act and other information.

-    The Encino NC reconsidered their vote to oppose IVT.  They were unable to a come to a conclusion.  The result is that Encino NC has no position on the project.

-    I would like to congratulate committee member Jeff  Kalban.  Jeff was elected to the SONC Board and will be sworn in on Monday October 8.  You are invited to attend. Refreshments will be served.  Jeff was elected to a 4 year term.
7.  New Business

a)  Presentation by Robert Ghazarian and Albert Saltiel regarding their proposed conditional use permit for the sale of beer and wine for on-site consumption at an existing restaurant located at 4609 Van Nuys Blvd.  No public comments offered, committee questions and comments heard.  Action: Motion to approve, approved unanimously by committee.
b)  Presentation by Brett Lowert representing the Notre Dame High School regarding proposed reconfiguration and expansion of the existing educational facilities at 13500 Huston Street.  Three public comments were heard, one in favor, one opposed, one requesting more information, committee questions and discussion.  Action: Motion to approve, approved unanimously by committee.
8. Announcements –none

9.  Meeting adjourned 8:20 pm.

